November 15, 1038,

Personal

Dear Morris:

The other A4ay while we were Qlmsoussing ocertaln
political reporting questions we touched upon the reporting
along nolitlical lines from Vienna. I need not tell you
that with the situation throughout the world as it is, we
need here to be hetter informed than ever oconcerning
developments in all parts of the world. On the other hang,
I think in view of the great volume of work we have to
do of all kinds, we must use greater disoretion and dis-
erinination than ever in determining what to report upon
and what not.

So far as the political reporting from Vienna is
concerned, I think we should view it in the same way
we do political reporting from any other office in Germany
except that perhape it 18 as important, if not more important,
than from any other consular establishment in Germany. It
1a a large area and, although Ausgtrian independence ia gone,
there are local situations which are of interest in the general
German ploture. It seeme to me that it would be deslirable
for you or for one of your officers to whom you may delegate
this to write a weekly letter to the Embassy in Berlin
comnmenting on the situation in what is now Austria. Ooccaslion
may arliee when you might wish to write more often or less
of ten. Ciroumstances alone can dictate this and also the
pogslbilities you have for sending confldential communications
to Berlin. I would not hesitate to make these letters as long or
as short as in your Jjudgment they should be to keep the FEmbassy
and the Department informed. Politlical events in Austria
certainly do not have the same importance as they had when
it was an independent country, but it.is essential that
the Embassy in Berlin be informed concerning all that is
happening of real interest in Austria.

As to machinery, you appreciate, of course, that when
such a letter is addressed to the Embassy in Berlin, a copy
should be forwarded to the Department. do not favor the
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idea of consular establishments sending golitical despatches
dreoctly to the Departm-nt when the establisghment lies within
a well coordinated supervisory dlstrict such as Cermany.

Of course there are occasions when a consular officer may
find 1t desirable to direct a Eolitical despatch to. the
Degartment but, in that case, 1t should be an invariable
rule to send a copy at the same time to the mission.

You nay wish to delegate this reporting to one of
your officers. Thia i1s entirely in Kgur di scretion. Of
course in some respects every worthwhile officer at a post,
wvhether 1t be a mission or a consulate, is a political
observer and the officer who 1s charged with this work.
ghould be in close contact with the other officersz on the
etaff so that thay‘give to him whatever information they
may get. If the letter is prepared by one of your sub-
ordinates, 1t 18, of coursae, desirable that no letter
ghould be submitted to the Embassy in which the visws
expresgsed do not conform with yours,

I know you will be only too pleased to cooperate
with the Lmbasay and Consulate General in Berlin in thise
matter and 1% is the duty of the Embassy to glve its
indications as to the type of political reporting in which it ig
moat interested from the respective districts. I am sure
that 1f yvou have any doubts as to what the Embaassy 1s
particularly interested in, the Ambassador will be very
glag ggmwrita-you in detall Af you will take up the matter
wit °

With all good wishes,

Cordianlly yours,

A-M:G8M; VNG




